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Good morning, what a glorious week!  

 

My sincere thanks to everyone who helped out, donated and attended the Summer Fayre last 

weekend.  It really was a hot one and the fabulous reps and PTA were running around from 

early morning trying to source enough shade and refreshments.  

 

This week we welcomed all of our new recruits into Nursery and Reception classes.  It is 

always lovely to see all of our 'littlies' arrive at school (some keener than others!) Whilst our 

youngest were visiting, our current Reception children made it upstairs to work with Year 6 

staff for the day.  I'm not sure who was more nervous, the children or the teachers!  

However, the day was a great success for all involved and the teachers were astounded at 

how well the children behaved and were keen to join in with all of the learning activities on 

offer.  Of course, some of the Reception children felt that they'd had instant promotion to 

Year 6 and were very keen to be staying upstairs.  

 

Our Year 6 pupils visited their secondary schools this week, so it has been lovely to hear how 

they got on.  We loved to hear what they learnt, who they met and what they enjoyed.  Of 

course we are always on hand to help out with any anxieties too.  It was a busy two days back 

at base here whilst the  vast majority of pupils were visiting their secondary schools, due to 

the constant phone calls I was taking from other Secondary schools and the County Council. 

These were regarding pupils turning up at the wrong schools and those who don't have a 

school place, due to parents not completing the correct paperwork or changing their 

minds.  Please can I remind parents (those of you in Year 5 and applying next  academic year) 

that we are more than happy to support you in completing the application process, accepting 

a school place once offered and advising you on options.  Whilst we cannot tell you which 

schools to pick, we are fully aware of the legal implications and refusing a school place leaves 

your child very vulnerable .    
 

Year 2 had a great time out on their bikes and scooters on Thursday this week undertaking 

the Pedals course.  I was able to watch them for a short while and see that I definitely have 

competition for confident bike riding. 

Year 5 had their self defence classes this week which went down a storm.  The children were 

really enthusiastic and joined in with the sessions eagerly.  Many thanks to the PTA for fully 

funding this activity.  

This evening, the PTA are holding the annual school BBQ.  I'm sure it will be good fun!  Please 

can I ask parents to take all rubbish  and recycle at home so that the school site is kept as 

clean and tidy as possible.  The school bins are already full and we want to discourage 

unwanted visitors of the furry variety.  We will have a stack of plastic bags should you need 

one.  

Tomorrow evening the Year 4 pupils are joining the Surrey Advanced Brass Ensemble as well 

as Brass Routes to perform in a concert at the Church of the Good Shepherd.  Tickets are 

available on the door and there is a bar to keep everyone refreshed.  I look forward to seeing 

the children perform.  Children who are performing should arrive at 4.45pm and should wear 

full, clean school uniform.  

Wishing everyone a good weekend before we hit the last two full weeks of term.  

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

5 July 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels  - Florence Gwyther for making 

excellent progress this year. 

Hazel - Adam Mazhar for being creative. 

Beech - Belle Robinson for working hard and 

Mason Moser for excellent writing. 

Chestnut - Charlie Wilson for great Maths work. 

Oak - Suvan Khadka for always trying his best 

with his writing. 

Cedar - Aaron Skidmore for being a super star all 

year. 

Hawthorn - William Walker-Downie for fantastic 

reading. 

Elm -  Becky Armstrong for lovely, fluent reading 

and excellent comprehension. 

Maple - Abess Taqi for neat and thoughtful 

writing in English. 

Birch - Jasper Vickery for clear and interesting 

instructions for catching a dragon. 

Alder -  Muraad Ahmed Zafar for working hard in 

all his subjects. 

Larch - Henry Crossley for excellent written 

instructions on how to catch a dragon. 

Cherry  - Hayan Zafar for an excellent opening for 

his ghost story. 

Willow - Rafi Quddoos for helping his friends and 

showing great kindness towards others. 

Year 6 -  not awarded as on Secondary School 

transition days. 

As we approach the year end, 
please can parents ensure that 
their accounts are clear. 

If you have credit on your 
account, this will be carried 

forward to the next academic year or, if your child is 
leaving, to a younger sibling.  If your child is leaving and 
they are the last in the family, a refund will be issued to 
your card in due course.   

If you have paid by childcare vouchers / tax free childcare 
vouchers, we are not able to refund these. 

Scores have rocketed this week and lots of spelling has been 

going on - fantastic! Willow Class are top of the charts again this 

week - will they be beaten next week? Well done to Oscar, Sofia, 

Otto, Willow Class, Cherry Class and Hawthorn Class!  

  Individuals Classes 

  

1st Oscar Clare-Campbell - 71,214,500 

  

Willow - 150,471,575 

2nd Sofia Kolby-Southerland - 53,240,280 

  

Cherry - 142,926,066 

3rd Otto Clare-Campbell - 43,557,138 

  

Hawthorn - 98,546,906 



1st Ashdown 1203 points 

2nd Atholl 1152 points 

3rd Brecon 1062 points 

4th Kielder 1055 points 

Year 5 took part in a self-defence session paid for by the Friends.  Year 3 will be taking part next week. 

“I really liked the warm up game - the dodging game - because it really helped our reflex skills” Drew 

“I really liked when we were doing the kicking!  It helped relieve lots of stress.  I don’t feel stressed any more!” Tom 

“I really liked the foam pad because you could shout out loud and kick it really hard and it felt good.”  Truly 

“I liked the boxing because it was good for helping your arm strength  and for self defence.”  Ben 

“They said that you should never ever use the skills at school or at home - only in an emergency but they said the best thing was to run 

away!”  Sam 

“I liked it when they had a punching glove and you had to defend yourself with it.”  Grace 

“I liked it when we were all in a line and we all had to do different types of kicking - high, low and side ones - and we had to punch as well.”  

Mia 

“I liked the blocking   because it was fun although I nearly got kicked in the shins!” Joe 

“I liked the bit where you were allowed to kick the back of the foam  pad and they pushed back against it.  It gets all our stress out.”  Daniel 

“Thank you so much for organising this for us.  Lots of love from Willow Class.” 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Brass Summer Concert at CoGS Sat 6 July 18:00 - 20:15 

Yr 5 Away Day at Fullbrook Tue 9 July  

Yr 3 Self Defence sessions Tue 9 July  

Yr 3 Evacuation Walk Thu 11 July  

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 13 July  

Yr 6 Showcase at CoGS Fri 19 July 13:30 - 15:00 

Yr 6 Disco Tue 23 July 18:30 - 20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 

2019/20 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Wed 4 September Spring Half Term 17 - 21 February 

INSET DAY Thu 5 September Last day of Spring term Fri 3 April 

First day of Autumn term Fri 6 September Easter Holidays 6 - 17 April 

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November First Day of Summer term Mon 20 April 

Last day of Autumn term Fri 20 December Summer Half term 25 - 29 May 

Christmas Holidays 23 December - 3 January INSET DAY Mon 1 June 

INSET DAY Mon 6 January INSET DAY Fri 3 July 

First day of Spring term Tue 7 January Last day of Summer term Wed 22 July 



This is displayed in the church car park.  Please also 

turn off your engine when waiting anywhere near the 

school.  It is good for the health of all our children.   

Please can we also ask that you do not park in front 

of Church House (next to the church) as the new 

curate and his family have moved in and need to get 

their car in and out. 

Thank you. 





Calling all Vendors 

Stalls are still available for the Pyrford & Wisley 

Flower Show on Saturday 13 July 2019.  Rates 

are £40 (commercial) or £25 (charity or home-

made goods).  Please contact Joanne Attrill on 

07960 749123 or joanne@attrillassociates.com 

for a Booking Form.  

www.pyrfordflowershow.org.uk 

mailto:joanne@attrillassociates.com
http://www.pyrfordflowershow.org.uk






Beaver Scout Leader vacancies- Pyrford          
Can you help inspire adventure? 

Beavers is for boys and girls aged 6 to 8 years.  We meet weekly on a 

Wednesday from 6.30pm to 7.30pm at The Arbor in Pyrford.  We take part 
in a wide range of activities including games, crafts, visits and camps, along 

with plenty of outdoor activities.  

If you have children of Beaver, Cub or Scout age then they can be 

placed at the top of our waiting list if you enjoy your first term with 

us. 

What are we looking for? 

You don't need to know anything about scouting to get involved - but you do need enthusiasm and a 

willingness to get involved. We provide an induction, lots of ongoing support and training which can 

result in external recognition. 

Interested on this role? 

Email Lynne Broadhead at lynne_broadhead@hotmail.co.uk  

mailto:lynne_broadhead@hotmail.co.uk

